

Table of Contents

Security Update	2
Housekeeping Info	
Black-out dates for 2017	2
Veteran's Wall	2
Treasure Lake	
Cookbook	
	2
Rock 'n Roll Café	3
Update	
Ticket Office Info	3
Annual Dues Info	3
Newsletter Info	
Summer Welcome Center Hours	4

Special points of interest:

- ♦ Treasure Lake Cookbook
- ♦ Rock 'n Roll Café
- ♦ Veteran's Wall
- ♦ Newsletter Info
- ♦ Golf Cart Rentals
- ♦ Bike Rentals
- WeekendBreakfasts
- ♦ High speed Wi-Fi

Treasure Lake Activities

Becky Phillips

"What a year we've had at Treasure Lake: the weather has been strange, sometimes hot with lots of rain and clouds to cool us off. The fall should be amazing in the Ozarks with great fall colors, which will be marvelous! Make plans to come and enjoy the great outdoors. September kick-offed our special Labor Day events and lots of fun for all ages. The holiday was starstudded and offered such a variety of activities, there was never a dull moment for anyone of any age. Make you plans, right this moment, and be sure you don't miss the special time next year. It will be even more exciting and entertaining—if possible!

Monday, September 18, 7:00 –9:00 PM in the Clubhouse – *The Texans* will bring their own style of entertainment to our resort. They had their own show on the strip for many years and are funny, talented with great voices! Their Love Offering is taken for missionary work that they do all over the world.

Friday, September 22, 7:00 – 9:00 PM - Brian Pendergrass is here in the Clubhouse. This former Mel Tillis performer will entertain with country and 50's music. (Tips only performance.)

Saturday, September 23, 7:00 - 9:00 PM – Ozark Country Band at the Clubhouse. They will sing all your favorite old songs to dance or for your listening pleasure.

Friday, September 29, 7:00 PM - Nashville recording artist with the smooth voice, *Cody Dooley*. He will do requests for old time classic country music, *Conway, Mel, Marty Robbins, John Connelly, Willie* and lots more, which will make your feet tap and your hands clap, too. (Tips only performance.)

Saturday, September 30, 7:00 PM - The

Country Xpress Band, all the way from lower Arkansas. This band plays lots of different music genres 50's through the 90's.

Sunday, October 1, 6:00 PM - Sacred Call Gospel quartet, here from Oklahoma, will be bringing their great harmonies to our Clubhouse. (Love offering.)

Monday, October 2, 6:00 PM - Mister Duke Mason will be performing his last show of the season in the Clubhouse. This little person may be short in stature, but he is huge on talent. You could never imagine the voice this young man has as he performs lots of great music, including Elvis. (Tips only performance.)

Friday, October 6, 7:00 PM - In the Clubhouse, *Brian Pendergrass* will sing and make us laugh with his own special brand of country music, and oldies, too. His voice is beautiful and rich; and he has a great personality, too! (Tips only performance.)

Saturday, October 7, 3:00 PM - Ben Johnson & Family will entertain us with live music. Traveling all over the U.S., this wonderfully-talented family will give a great performance with instruments and voices. (Tips only performance.) At 7:00 –9:00 PM – The Heartland Band will play lots of instruments and sing for your singing or dancing pleasure. This is one of the most talented groups around, so don't miss their show!

Sunday, October 8, 6:00 PM - *Ozark Gospel Jubilee* will be in our Clubhouse with *Brian Pendergrass* to perform trios, duets and solos of old Southern Gospel favorites. (Love Offering.)

Friday, October 13, 7:00-9:00 PM – Cody Dooley will take the stage for an evening of classic country hits. If you've not heard Cody, you'll be pleased with his smooth country sound and the wide range of classic hits he performs. (Tips only performance.)

Friday, June 23, 2:00 PM - *Keith Allen, the Red-necker*, will bring you some good old-fashion folk music, gospel and storytelling-a must-see for all ages. Also, that evening, **7:00 PM** - *Brian Pendergrass* will be performing in the Clubhouse. Enjoy classic country and today's country hits.

(Continued from Page 1) **Saturday, October 14, 7:00 PM -** *The Dave Perry Band* will perform in the Clubhouse. This band is new to Treasure Lake. Please come out and support them for their first show.

Sunday, October 15, 6:00-8:00 PM – *Pastor Pudge and Sister Sludge* will have their show in the clubhouse. This duo will tell jokes, sing funny songs, do some gospel and entertain you completely. (Love offering.)

Friday, October 20, 2:00 PM – The Grand Ole Opry show, presented by your Activities staff and owners will be take place in the Clubhouse. This will be a fun-filled day

with costumes, lots of Grand Ole Opry "stars," music, jokes and more. Don't miss this last show of the year presented by your Activities Department.

Saturday, October 21, 7:00 PM –A new band from silver Dollar City, *Lindley Creek*, performs in our Clubhouse. This super group performs all over the U.S. and we're lucky enough to have gotten them for this rare performance.

Sunday, October 22, 6:00 -7:30 PM – The famous Nashville star, *Miss Mary Lou Turner* will perform in our Clubhouse.

(continued on Page 3)

Treasure Lake's 35th Anniversary Memory and Cookbook

And, speaking of the 35th Anniversary . . . There will be all sorts of special events marking this highlight, but here is one that each of you needs to support: Our own Treasure Lake 35th Anniversary Cookbook! Each of you (this includes all the guys!) needs to submit a favorite—recipes, as well as, photos and older memorabilia, please forward it, too. Already, several members of the Pioneer Club have gotten interesting items to us for inclusion. Let's make our 35th a truly outstanding celebration!

Veteran's Wall

Time is running out! We now have sixty-four (64) names for our sixth and final memorial wall. Each wall has room for ninety-three (93) names to be listed. Obviously, that leaves room for only twenty-nine (29) additional names. We would love to have all ninety-three spots filled by Veteran's Day in November. Don't miss this last opportunity to honor a veteran for his/her service to our country!

The cost for engraving is \$50.00/name. Call Earlene at 1-800-455-2961 x 254. She will need the name of the person being honored, the branch of service, years served, and rank.

Security (continued): Please use caution and watch for our children

I have instructed my guards to have everyone swipe their card or show an Owner's card to enter. The reason for this is other resorts use the same cards and also to find out if the card is active. If it is not active, you could not get in or out of the back gate. The guard is just doing his/her job, only allowing authorized persons on the Park.

Housekeeping

Update

"Those who cannot remember the past are condemned to repeat it."

George Santayana

Wilma Fuller and her band of Merry Experts!

Just some reminders about our department. We only clean units when the guests have checked out. We do not go into your unit to clean, while you are here, unless you request it.

We have an array of items for you to borrow, if needed. We also have new chairs and good quality futons in various units to replace some of the older hide-a-bed sofas. When we replace the new chairs, we take the used chairs and put them in Phase Three units for use. They are still in great shape and very comfortable. We hope you

enjoy this upgrade.

After making a unit ready for our guests, we leave an envelope requesting that you return it to the general manager. We value your comments.

Working at Treasure Lake is awesome! We are always looking for work campers. If you try us out, you won't be sorry. We work as a great team and we would love to have you come join us!

Security Update—Tommy Smith

Our Guard Shack is up and running well. Early check-outs are being used more every week, as you can get your refunds on gate cards and rental keys there, and not have to stop at the Welcome Center. Also, 7:00 AM works well for the people, who want to hit the road before it gets too hot or too cold. Remember, it has to be your day to depart for us to be able to give a refund. If you are leaving a day or so early, you will have to stop at the Welcome Center, which opens at 8:00 AM. If you want to leave before 7:00 AM, you will have to go to the Welcome Center the day before and check out of your site and move to overflow by the pool. You will then be able to leave as early as you wish and not disturb anyone's sleep.

We are having a large increase in the number of dogs on the Park. I am getting complaints of Owners not cleaning up after their dogs. Remember, "if your dog poops, you scoop."

Your Park looks great and for the most part, people are observing our speed limits. Remember 5mph, when approaching the gate, 10mph in the phases, and 15mph on the main roads.

(continued from Page 2) Saturday, July 1, 10:00 –5:00 PM – Famous Snow Cones and their 72 flavors will set up outside by the pool. Come cool off and get a snow cone. Also at 10:00 AM – The Magic of Richard Knoll and four additional magicians will perform a spectacular magic and illusion show. This is a very large, high-scale magic show. We are very lucky to have a show of this caliber here in our Clubhouse. Bring the whole family as you will not want to miss this! From 12:30 –2:30 PM - we will have a special Water Slide outside by the pool. This is a great way for the little ones to cool off. At 2:00 PM - We will be hosting a Prince-Princess Party downstairs in the theater. This is for all boys and girls. Come dressed in your favorite Prince/Princess costume/attire. There will be a special guest at this party. We will be taking pictures, playing games, eating, just having fun; and there will be something for every child that attends along with prizes. Come dressed to impress! At 3:00 PM - The Finley River Boys will be taking the stage in the Clubhouse, playing your favorite bluegrass and classic country. At the outdoor pool, at 3:15 PM - DJ Brian Pendergrass will be spinning your favorite music, as well as, playing some games. This will be a fun time for everyone with lots of prizes! Between 5:00-6:30 PM - There will be a Cookout at the Pavilion serving brats, hot dogs, corn-on-the-cob, chips, dessert and drink for only \$5.50 each. At 6:00 PM - Brian Pendergrass will entertain at the Pavilion for your dining pleasure. 8:00-9:00 PM - Brian Pendergrass will be honoring America with his Patriotic Tribute. He will perform on the outside stage. At 9:00 PM - Brian will perform our National Anthem, immediately followed by our Fireworks on the Park!

Sunday, July 2, 6:00 PM - The Missourians Gospel Quartet will perform in the Clubhouse. This group will leave you wanting more.

Monday, July 3, 2:00 PM - Debbie and Gordy in the Clubhouse. This dynamic duo will take you on a musical journey from the 50's to the present. At the Pavilion at 4:30 PM - Miss Barb's Summer BBQ Dinner. This delicious meal will include grilled steak sandwich, baked potatoes, corn-on-the-cob, rolls, dessert, and drink. Reservations must be made two (2) days prior to the event at the Rock 'n Roll Café or at the Front Desk.

(continued on Page 4)

Rock Roll Café—Barb McConnell

Hello from the Rock 'n Roll!

We had a very successful Memorial Day weekend on the Park this season. Thanks to all our employees, work campers and volunteers. I have a lot of new workers in the Café this year and they are really 'stepping up to the plate' to try to keep up with the volume. As always, I am very proud of my staff and their continued efforts to keep the members happy with food and ice cream. And ... speaking of ice cream, we are getting a new ice cream machine, hopefully, before the 4th of July. This will make a great difference on long lines and good quality ice cream. Thanks to Gary Jones and Rich McConnell for getting up early twice -a-week to clean our ice cream machine for us and keeping it going. We will have a dedicated line, just for ice cream, to help speed up the service. However, this means, I need more help!

If anyone is interested in work camping in the Rock 'n Roll,

please go to the office and get an application, and then come and talk to me. We need to get some more help trained before the 4th of July holiday.

Special thanks to the volunteers, who helped with the chicken dinner and the breakfasts at the Lodge. You all are awesome and greatly appreciated. Thank you, also, to all our members and guests for the continued support at our breakfasts and Rock 'n Roll Cafe. We are doing our best to give you good service and good food. If you have any complaints or suggestions, please come and see me at the Café and I will try to address any issues. If you have any special requests, please let me know and we will see if we can do them. We are here to make your Treasure Lake experience a good one with lots of good memories.

Ticket Office Info

Beginning in May, your Ticket Office will be open Monday thru Saturday, 10:00 AM—3:30 PM. to assist you with your entertainment interests, at great prices.

"Seek freedom and be

Don't forget: We are the only location, aside from their own Box Office, where one can buy season passes for Grand Country. The cost is comparable. Stop by early in 2017 and be ready for the season. If we can help you with anything, please contact us at 332-2560 or 334-1040 x257.

NEWSLETTERS FOR 2017/2018

Treasure Lake makes every effort to be good stewards of its revenue. One of the sizeable expenses in the budget is the cost of the Newsletter: postage, paper, ink, labor costs. Due to these everincreasing expenses, the Newsletter now will be available online, as always, and at the Welcome Center, <u>only</u>. The December issue will be the last issue to be mailed via regular mail service.

Please check on our website, www.tlresort.com, click on "For Members," then on Newsletters for the month you desire. Please call if you need assistance. We're here to help!



QUICK REMINDER - Breakfast at the Lodge is regularly Saturday & Sunday; on holiday weekends, it's Friday, Saturday & Sunday, 8:00 -9:30.

captive of your desires; seek discipline and find your liberty."

Frank Herbert

ANNUAL DUES-2017

Our 2017 Annual Dues notices were mailed in January. They are due June 1, 2017, but may be paid at any time prior to that. However, after August 1, 2017, there will be a past due fee of \$20.00 added each month the account remains unpaid.

TREASURE LAKE RESORT—

"WHERE VACATIONS LAST A LIFETIME"

1 Treasure Lake Drive Branson, Missouri 65616 www.tlresort.com

Phone: 417-334-1040 Fax: 417-334-5136

Newsletter email: carol@tlresort.com





For your convenience, a list of numbers and extensions:

Lenny Ammerman, General Manager, 417-334-1040 x 259

Carol Marsh, Administrative Director/Editor, 417-334-1040 x 257

Woody Melcher, Park Operations Director, 417-263-1007

Becky Phillips, Activities Director, 417-331-2822

Teresa Hughes, Sales Director/Six-Month Storage/Front Desk, 417-334-1040 x 253

Tom Smith, Security Director, 417-331-6101

Wilma Fuller, Housekeeping Director, 417-263-1107

Sheri French, Admin. Assistant/Permanent Storage, 417-334-1040 x 259

Earlene Stiles, Admin. Assistant/Collections, 417-334-1040 x 254

(continued from Page 3) **Monday**, **July 3**, **6:00 PM** – *The Texans* will be performing in the Clubhouse. They will provide great gospel music, a great message and lots of fun. **Tuesday**, **July 4**, **9:30 AM** – Please join *Brian Pendergrass* at the flag pole for the <u>Independence Day Flag Ceremony</u>.

Friday, July 7, 7:00 PM –Treasure Lake's own *Greg Jones* will take the stage in the Clubhouse. Greg will entertain us with some classic country, gospel, and a variety of music and fun.

Saturday, July 8, 7:00 PM – Wynn Country Band will perform in the Clubhouse. This band has great harmonies along with one of the best mandolin players, Mr. Berry Wynn. Bring your dancing shoes or just come and enjoy the music.

Sunday, July 9, 6:00 PM – Brian Pendergrass and Guests, featuring the Ozark Gospel Jubilee, will be in the Clubhouse. Brian will have special guest artists join him for an awesome evening of song and worship.

Friday, July 14, 7:00 PM – *Cody Dooley*, 'The Man of Many Voices,' will entertain us. Cody brings us classic country hits and he will do requests. Be sure not to miss this talented young man.

Saturday, July 15, 7:00 – Treasure Lake will welcome George Jones and Friends. Hear this amazing group in the Clubhouse.

Sunday, July 16, 6:00 PM – New entertainers this year, *The Ross Family*. They will bring great harmonies and gospel music—a very talented family.

(continued on Page 5)

Two more amenities for Treasure Lake Owners!

We will be offering rental bikes and golf carts for our Owners' enjoyment.

Two - and four-seater golf carts are available at various rates. Contact the Front Desk for arrangements. Bikes will be rented through the Activities Department (check with the Game Room attendants). Bikes are available for \$10.00 per day. *Helmets are required, and are available in the Game Room*.

REGULAR SEASON WELCOME CENTER HOURS

We are open Monday through Saturday, 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM. Sunday, 8:00 AM to 5:00 PM.

Treasure Lake is affiliated with Tri-Lakes/Branson Chamber of Commerce/CVB, National Association of RV Parks & Campgrounds, Missouri Association of RV Parks & Campgrounds, Coast to Coast, RPI, Coach Owners Association, and

(Continued from Page 4) Monday, July 17, 6:00 PM - The Texans will be joining us in the Clubhouse.

Friday, July 21, 7:00 PM – Brian Pendergrass will be here. He not only has a great voice, but is a heck of an entertainer! Brian toured with Charley Pride for seventeen years, and brings his many years of experience to our stage.

Saturday, July 22, 7:00 PM – The Ozark Country Band will be here playing your favorite classic country and some new country favorites.

Sunday, July 23, 6:00 PM – *The Davis Family*, a new group performing with us this season. They will be performing some great gospel music in the Clubhouse.

Friday, July 28, 9:00 AM – Board Meeting in the Clubhouse. At 7:00 PM – Southern Anthem will be here. This multi-talented family sings bluegrass, southern gospel and country music, and accompanies themselves on all the instruments. Their sweet harmonies blend together like no other. We are very lucky to have them on our stage.

Saturday, **July 29**, **2:00 PM** – *Instruments of Faith* will bring their gospel blend to our Clubhouse. At **7:00 PM**, we welcome *Country Express Band*, who will be playing all your favorite classic country hits. Come to dance or just listen!

Friday, August 4, 7:00 PM – *Cody Dooley* will be here singing classic country hits . . . sounding every bit like the original artist. *Cody* has performed all over Texas, as well as in several Branson shows.

Saturday, August 5, 7:00 – We welcome back *The Heartland Band*. This group brings classic country music to life. Bring your dancing shoes or just come enjoy the music.

Sunday, August 6, 6:00 PM – Wanda Mountain Boys will be in the Clubhouse. These Boys know how to sing and play! Join the excellent musicians as they bless us with some great gospel music.

Friday, August 11, 7:00 PM -Brian Pendergrass will bring us some great classic country music to dance to or to sing along.

Saturday, August 12, 7:00 PM – *George Jones and Friends* will bring you some good down-home classic country. This band can do it all - steel, fiddle, and more.

Sunday, August 13, 6:00 PM –*Brian Pendergrass* and his gospel group, *Ozark Gospel Jubilee* will be singing some great gospel music. This will be a night of song and praise.

Monday, August 14, 6:00 PM – *The Texans Variety Show* will be here. This family brings us great harmonies along with worship and a night filled with fun. You'll enjoy all the fun and music from their very long run on Branson's own Highway 76.

Friday, August 18, 7:00 PM – *Cody Dooley* will be performing in the Clubhouse. *Cody* has performed all over Texas and Branson, singing with some of the great country music artists. *Cody* will entertain us with his classic country songs, as well as a few new country hits.

Saturday, August 19, 4:30 PM – Miss Barb's Famous Meatloaf Dinner at the Lodge. This dinner includes meatloaf with mashed potatoes & gravy, mixed vegetables, hot rolls, dessert and drink. *Reservations must be made two (2) days prior to the dinner*. Tickets are \$7.00 for adults and \$5.00 for children (8 and under). The tickets can be purchased at the Rock 'n Roll Café or at the Front Desk. You don't want to 'loaf' around and miss this Also on Saturday, August 19, 7:00 PM – Wynn Country Band in the Clubhouse. This band features great harmonies along with some of the best pickin' around. You won't want to miss Barry Wynn and his mandolin!

Treasure Lake Breakfasts

"We would like to give a special thanks to all the volunteers, who helped us for the first Lodge breakfasts of the season. We had great crowds and a successful weekend. We hope you all enjoyed it and we thank you for coming. Be sure and sign up at the Rock 'n Roll or at the Lodge, if you would like to be a breakfast volunteer. We need you to be there around 7:00—7:30 to get things ready to go. If you have any questions or suggestions, please come see Jeannie Jones or Barbara at the Rock 'n Roll Café. Special thanks to Gary and Richard for doing our weekend fried potatoes and pancakes. You do an outstanding job!" Jeannie and Joanie, Breakfast Managers.

Miscellaneous News- HIGH SPEED

WI-FI SPECIAL! Treasure Lake is very excited to announce the installation of fiber-optic lines throughout the Park. As an introductory offer, the cost for the first year will be <u>only \$59.99</u> (this will be for a very short window of time. Call a.s.a.p.).

If you are interested in service, during your stay on the Park, these are the rates: \$24.99 per month/ \$9.99 per week/ \$1.99 per day.

Call the Welcome Center: 417-334-1040 or 1-800-455-2961

SUMMER'S HERE . . . SO ARE THE TICKS AND FLEAS! It's time to

enjoy yourself on your beautiful Resort, but make it more fun with a little caution beforehand. As you know, Treasure Lake is surrounded on three sides by wildlife preserves. We have acres of untouched land, which invites ticks, chiggers, fleas, and other insects. Make a point of bringing the supplies you need to protect you and your family when camping. Make your vacation that much more enjoyable.

<u>Owners' Mail</u> –We are being swamped with mail and packages for Owners, who are spending time on the Park. Our Rules & Regulations state that we are only supposed to accept packages containing medicine (make certain that your phone number is included on the box, so we can call you to pick up the box) RV parts, and bundled mail, forwarded from another post office. We are not a branch of the U.S.P.S. and we cannot accept the liability. Please look into General Delivery at either the Branson or Hollister Post Office; or renting a post box at either location.

He caught a whopper! Carsen Gillam, age 9, fishing at our pond in Phase II in early June, landed a keeper!



The Carl and Dott Cotrill Memorial Building

A night shot of the beautiful, newly-completed building. Next time you're on the Park, come and check-out this great addition to Treasure Lake.

